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Good evening. It is 5 o’clock and I am Susan Dokolo with the Radio Miraya news. 

In the headlines:

· Overnight fighting reported in Unity State
· Electoral calendar to be released this week   

· Lakes State Governor urges newly appointed commissioners to restore the rule of law
Fighting has been reported in Unity State.  

Government and opposition forces have been clashing in areas north of Bentiu. Army Spokesperson Col. Phillip Aguer accuses opposition forces of launching the attacks.  

Col. Philip Aguer: “Yesterday the rebels of Riek Machar shelled SPLA positions in Unity base north of Bentiu. This was at 10 o’clock in the morning and then in the evening. This morning at 4am, they repeated the shelling but SPLA is in control of the situation. These are the last incidents that the rebels have done in terms of violations of ceasefire, otherwise the rest of the areas are relatively stable.”
Radio Miraya is still trying to reach the opposition for comment. 

The National Elections Commission chairperson says the electoral calendar will be out this week.  

The calendar will list electoral activities ahead of and during the upcoming national elections. 

The commission released a statement last Thursday saying voting has been scheduled for the 30 June 2015. 

In an exclusive interview on Radio Miraya this morning, Commission Chairperson Professor Abednego Akok said the body has not yet received funding from the government but will go ahead to plan for the vote. 

Abednego Akok: “Now we are planning. Within the next two or three days, the electoral calendar will be out and from there, it will begin with the preliminary declaration of the tributes to register to see those who are dead and then we register those who have reached 18 years as specified by the law. Then the process will continue until we reach that time. We have nothing at all but we have the will, the knowledge and … the courage to fulfill all that we intend to be done.”     

The commission chairperson says the elections can go ahead despite the ongoing crisis. Professor Akok says voting will take place whether or not an agreement has been reached between the government and the opposition.  

Abednego Akok: “Peace is very vital to all the programmes we are doing as a nation but if it doesn’t come, we will proceed with preparations for the elections. If the warring parties sign now, peace will come with the framework and that framework will rescue the nation not to go ahead with any other programme to implement the peace document and then it will be a transitional period again. I personally, as a student of peace building mechanisms, would rather like that very much, because there is nothing durable nothing valuable more than peace.”

The constitution requires that voting be held before 9 July 2015, when the term of the current government expires.

Talks between the government and the opposition are expected to resume this week. 

IGAD mediators are yet to announce a day for the resumption.  The talks were adjourned two weeks ago for the Christmas holiday.  

Both sides are expected to continue discussions on sticking points of an agreement including the structure of the transitional government and the powers ascribed to a proposed Prime Minister.
A health official at Juba teaching hospital says blood transfusion remains a major challenge in the hospital when responding to emergency cases. 

Dr. Abraham Adut, Director of Accidents and Emergencies in the hospital says the hospital does not have enough blood supplies, and urges the public to make donations at the national blood bank.  

Dr. Adut notes that blood transfusion is needed not only in accident cases but also in other medical cases.

Abraham Adut: “Not only those who have road accident need blood. For example, those who want to deliver and have contracted pelvis (complications) cannot deliver vaginally or normally. When you check them, they may already have other diseases like malaria and when you check their blood group or hemoglobin you find that they lack blood – they need blood. Also we go to the same blood bank and we request blood but if the co-patients are there they will also donate. So we also need blood not only in this department, but also in the pediatric wing. There are young kids that are brought anemic and also they need blood. We need those who can help us with donation.”

South Sudan's first National Blood Bank was opened in Juba in July last year.  

In November last year, the Ministry of health announced a donation drive and awareness campaign to encourage the public to give blood.  

You are listening to Radio Miraya news.
The Central Equatoria State Parliament has referred the names of the newly appointed state cabinet to the assembly’s committee of legal Affairs for vetting.

The Committee has been given two days to scrutinize the credentials of the appointees. 

Miraya’s reporter Sworo Charles Elisha attended the extraordinary sitting and now reports.

Sworo Elisha: “The new appointments announced by State Governor on the 31 December brought on new faces and reshuffled key ministers. Members of the seven-man legal affairs committee will now sit and examine their qualifications, work experience, age, gender representation and integrity. The names have been presented to the State Assembly for vetting before they can assume office.  Jacob Aligo Lo-Ladu, a Member of Parliament representing Yei notes that frequent dismissals and shakeups in the State government have financial implications to the state coffers.”

Jacob Aligo: “To me we have a bit of problem in relieving and appointing members of the executives and I hope this should be the last mistake that is to be committed. All along sine 2010 we have been having constant dissolution of government. First of all, dissolving the government has monetary implications on the state. They were appointed in September 2013 and they were dissolved in December 2014. Legally they are supposed to be paid two years post service benefits. I was in the cabinet. I was relieved in three years plus but now I deserve to be paid for five years. So this thing really has to be changed.”

Sworo Elisha: The Chairperson of Information in the State Assembly Modi Lomindi says the period of vetting the ministers has been reduced from seven to two days to reduce on the vacuum period.”

Modi Lomindi: “In fact, because of the vacuum which has been created through relieving the entire cabinet, we take it as a serious concern that we don’t need to delay and leave the Governor to have only this responsibility in the state because we the citizens of Central Equatoria need to get services. So we decided to take it as an emergency that we take two days in vetting the ministers.”

Sworo Elisha: “The State Assembly is expected to endorse the Sate Cabinet on Thursday this week. I am Sworo Charles Elisha Charles Elisha reporting for Radio Miraya news.”
In Lakes State, the newly appointed commissioners of Rumbek East and Yirol West counties have been directed to restore the rule of law in their respective counties. 

Caretaker Governor Matur Chut Dhuol told Martin Matian Anyuonic and George Kwac Dhieu to stop cattle raiding and end inter-communal conflicts in Rumbek East and Yirol West counties respectively.  

The Governor made the comments as the two commissioners were sworn into office.  

Matian Anyuonic said dealing with insecurity is one of his main priorities. 

Martin Matian Anyuonic: “First I am going to clear up the road and subside the cattle raiding. These are two major problems that I am going to attempt (to deal with) and peace is the third. I don’t want somebody to be between me with my goals – that is the message and I have nothing (more) to say. When I go to the field that is where I can talk more, this is nobody to collaboration with me in the crimes. But I agree with people in the development and in peace. We agree in bringing peace, stop killing, cattle raids and ambushes on the roads that is all.”
George Kwac Dhieu, Commissioner of Yirol west said he will work on opening up secure road networks linking Yirol to the rest of the country.
George Kwac Dhieu: “First of all we are going to open the roads because road do not belong to Lakes State. Roads belong to somebody who is travelling from where he started and where he is going. That is first priority that we are going to do to open the roads to all of us, to open the roads to our neighbours, to open to our state. When we accepted peace, I don’t think that whether our communities will disobey what we are going to do and my appeals is that if we are working together without favoritism, without nepotism , we shall bring peace between Yirol West and Rumbek East .

The two commissioners were appointed in a cabinet reshuffle announced by the Caretaker Governor last week. 

A chief in Jur River County of Western Bahr el Ghazal State has been arrested on allegations of encouraging insecurity in the area. 

Jur county commissioner, Simon Atuai says Chief Uyu of Kangi Payam is believed to have mobilized youth to cause insecurity. This follows a recent revenge attack that led to the death of the executive chief of Kangi Payam. 

Commissioner Atuai says Chief Uyu ran into the bush with the youths and has not been cooperating with security organs. 

Simon Atuai: “Police were sent from Wau at the same time when the chief was killed, but Chief Uyu did not co-operate with police. He preferred to run to hide in the bush with the youth. After my appointment as a commissioner, I decided to go the area because there was chaos in the area. Houses were burnt and agricultural products were burnt. In my presence Chief Uyu appeared, we posed to him some questions, but he did not cooperate with us, like he did not cooperate with police. We decided to arrest him.”
The use and sale of plastic bags has been banned in Warrap State.
Governor Nyandeng Malek Delic has issued an order directing traders and the general public across the state to use alternative means to carry items, saying plastic bags are not environmentally friendly and livestock have been ingesting the bags and becoming sick. 

Governor Nyandeng says the order takes immediate effect and warns that people found violating the order face a fine of up to 150 pounds, according to the local government act. 

Governor Nyandeng: “Now we made a local order that no trader should sell things in a plastic bag. The traders who we catch selling in the plastic bag, there is law to punish by fine or by even closing down even taking away from you your licenses. People have to go back to the old way of having your things in something which is friendly to the environment like newspapers or basket. If you are going to the marker, a lady should take her basket and put everything in her basket and not plastic bag anymore.”
And, the Boko Haram militant group has seized a town and a key multinational military base in north-eastern Nigeria.
Eyewitnesses say troops abandoned the base in the town of Baga after it was attacked over the weekend. Baga was the last town in the Borno North area under government control.

It hosted the base of the Multi-National Joint Task Force, made up of troops from Nigeria, Chad and Niger.
To end the news, here are the headlines once again:  

· Overnight fighting reported in Unity State

· Electoral calendar to be released this week   

· Lakes State Governor urges newly appointed commissioners to restore the rule of law

I am Susan Dokolo. Thank you for listening.
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